



                  REGULAR SESSION, BOARD OF PUBLIC WORKS AND SAFETY, JUNE 25, 2012




 	The Board of Public Works and Safety of Plymouth, Indiana, met in Regular Session on June 25, 2012, at 6:00 p.m. in the Council Chambers of the City Building, 124 N. Michigan St., Plymouth, IN.  
Mayor Senter presided for Board Members Culp, Ecker, Grobe and Smith.  City Attorney Surrisi and Clerk-Treasurer Hutchings were also present.  City Engineer Gaul was absent. 
Members Ecker and Grobe moved and seconded to approve the minutes of the last regular session of the Board of Public Works and Safety on June 18, 2012, since they have been reviewed and found to be correct.  The motion carried.
Street Superintendent Marquardt reviewed the bid tabulation from the last meeting.  He said that after reviewing the bids, he recommended awarding the bid to the low responsive and responsible bidder, Phend & Brown in the amount of $159,570.00.
Board Members Smith and Ecker moved and seconded to award the bid as recommended.  The motion carried. 
Board Member Smith complimented Utility Superintendent Davidson and his crew on securing manhole covers in the streets.
Superintendent Davidson reported that the Ledyard Water Treatment Media Replacement Project is complete, the plant is back online and the test results indicate that the filters are working extremely efficiently; although there are punch list items to complete.
Members Smith and Grobe moved and seconded to allow the salaried payroll for June 1-15, 2012 and the claims for June 25, 2012, as entered in Claim Register #2012.  The motion carried.
Board Member Smith referred to the complaint by Cyndi Bumpus, 1021 Miner Street, regarding the steep open ditch on her property.  He said that he, Councilman Culp and City Engineer Gaul met at the site and reviewed the solution with the property owners.  He said they will be making minor changes to the area.
There being no further business to discuss, Board Members Grobe and Culp moved and seconded to adjourn the meeting.  Motion carried.  The meeting was declared adjourned at 6:08 p.m.
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